BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the matter of the adequacy of Laclede Gas
)

Company’s service line replacement program
)
Case No. GO-99-155

And leak survey procedures.


)


OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL’S

RESPONSE TO ORDER DIRECTING FILING

COMES NOW the Office of the Public Counsel (“Public Counsel”) and for its response to the Commission’s November 19, 2003 Order Directing Filing seeking Public Counsel’s response to Staff’s Three Year Summary Report in the above-referenced matter states as follows:


1.
Public Counsel was a party to the February 18, 2000 Unanimous Stipulation and Agreement in this matter that pursuant to Section 7(h) required a Three Year Summary Report to be filed.


2.
Public Counsel received a copy of Staff’s Three Year Summary Report Concerning Laclede’s Copper Service Line Replacement Program on August 1, 2003.  The undersigned counsel reviewed that report at that time and felt that no response was needed to said report because it appeared from the Report that Laclede Gas Company was fully complying with its obligations pursuant to the Stipulation and Agreement.  However, in light of the Commission’s November 19, 2003 Order Directing Filing, Public Counsel will offer the following observations regarding the Staff’s Three Year Summary Report.


3.
Paragraphs one through seven of Staff’s Report accurately depict the procedural timeline of this proceeding.


4.
Public Counsel generally agrees with Staff’s five overall goals of the copper service line replacement program set out in paragraph eight of Staff’s Report.


5.
Public Counsel agrees with Staff’s recommendation regarding the Copper Line Relay/Renewals found at pages six and seven of the Report.


6.
Public Counsel agrees with the Staff’s recommendation regarding the Leak Surveys found at page nine of the Report.


7.
Public Counsel agrees with the Staff’s recommendation regarding the Leak Repairs found at pages ten and eleven of the Report.


8.
In arriving at these conclusions, Public Counsel is relying on the investigation conducted by the Staff’s gas safety staff and that staff’s specific expertise in this case.  Due to resource limitations, Public Counsel did not independently review the Staff findings.

Respectfully submitted,
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/s/ Douglas E. Micheel
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that a copy of the foregoing has been faxed, mailed or hand-delivered to the following counsel of record on this 25th day of November 2003:

Dana K. Joyce





Michael Pendergast

Missouri Public Service Commission


Laclede Gas Company
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